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Issue 134    5th October 2012 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
Have you something to advertise or tell the community, then you can email: rathkealenewsletter@gmail.com, call 086-2381780 

or drop a note into Wilmott’s Newsagent on Thomas Street, on or before Tuesday evening of each week. 
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Bingo Thursday Next, 4th October  
in Community Centre on 42 calls or less. 

€1,300 JACKPOT! 
Lotto is worth €2,125 
ZERO GAME is worth 

€150 
 

We will also have the usual raffle. 1st game 
8.30pm sharp. 

 

Results of 27th September 
 

€30 Winner: Mrs.Woulfe, Mrs. Lenihan, Helen 
Boyce 

€35 Winner: Mgt Hickey, Bridgit Lynch, Mrs.    
Hogan 

€50 Winner: Joan Dalton 
€60 Winner: Mary Bourke, Mrs. Quaid 
€70 Winner: Mrs. Lee, Geraldine Foley, Mrs. 

Gleeson, Bridget Health, Mrs. 
MulQueen, Mrs. Kelly, Billy Fla-
herty, Helen Greaney 

€130 Winner: Sheila Daly 
 

€200 Winner: Ann White 

Rathkeale Community Council 
45 Drive - Card Results 
 

 

Results for 26th September 
 
1st Prize Vennie Wrenn & Joan 

Betty Kearns & Marie Wrenn 
2nd Prize          Mike Sullivan & John Upton 
          Dennis O’Keefe & Maureen O’Shea 
                         Mai Wall & Nancy Danaher 
 
Table Prize: Eileen Carrig & Christy Lynch 

Eileen Geary & Peter Talbot 
 
Raffle: John Dolan, Jack Woulfe, Masie Griffin, Peg Mulvehill, Helen 

Royce 
Come along; join in, new players welcome  

Every Wednesday @ 9pm  
In Rathkeale Community Centre 

 

REMINDER 
A reminder for all band members that band practice continues 
each Monday night at 8pm. A group of young members began 
brass band music class in the past few weeks and lessons are 
going very well. If there are any more 5th or 6th class students 
who might be interested in music lessons with a view to joining 
the band, they should come to the band room on Monday night 
next at 7pm. 
 

 
JASON HARTY IN BLUE BOXING FOR IRELAND WITH HIS WELSH OPPONENT IN 

RED JAMIE HICKS LAST SATURDAY IN BALLINA 

The Rathkeale Community Council wish to extend 
their deepest sympathy and condolences to both 
the Roche and Dunne Families and Friends on their 
recent bereavement.   
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RATHKEALE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
CHILDREN’S CORNER RCCCC 
 
October is from the Latin Octo = Eight month of 
the old Roman calendar. 
 
ELECTRICITY 
 
Electricity is a form of energy produced when 
Electrons (tiny atomic particles) move from one 
Atom to another. Without electricity our lives 
would be very different. Electricity in the home 
is great as TV’s, fridges, cookers, washing ma-
chines and heater are all plugged into the elec-
tricity supply. 
 
Electricity can be very dangerous if not properly 
connected. You must cut off the power supply on 
an item in the house if it is not being used. It is 
not good enough to turn off the switch on the TV 
set only. As long as an electric item is plugged 
into a socket it is still dangerous. You must treat 
all electricity with the utmost care. If you find a 
loose wire inside or outside your home, stay away 
from it. Call your parents and let them sort it 
out.. 
 
The Christmas Panto is back again this year in the 
Community Centre. Auditions are now taking 
place. It is great fun and up to 40 young boys and 
girls are needed. 
 
 

  
The little bird told me that this week Ronan is 5,  
Robbie is 5, Ben is 5, Amber Rose is 4, Molly is 7, 
Nathan is 3 and Saffron is 3. 
 
Puzzles: 
Paddy aged 12 and Mary aged 9 had a birthday in 
April 2012. In what year was Mary half of Paddy’s 
age? 
 
Who is driving the car? 
The mother of the person who is driving the car 
is the mother-in-law of my mother. 
 
If anyone has any jokes or riddles that the would 
like to send in, please drop them into either  
Wilmots Shop on Thomas Street or the  
Community Office by Thursday of each week. 
 
Bye for now!!! 

 

 
 

 
Community Centre 
10am-12noon Panto Rehearsals 
1pm-2pm Dance Class Hip Hop. Disco Freestyle, and  
  much much more 
2pm-8pm Tarot Card Reading in aid of Chernobyl 
 
Kathleens 
10pm  Music by The Wise Guys 
 
Rathkeale House Hotel 
10pm  Music by New Tones in the Chestnut Bar 
 
 
 
Rathkeale House Hotel 
6.30pm – 8pm  Trad Session in the Chestnut Bar 

 
 
 

Community Centre 
7pm-8pm, Dance Class - Hip Hop. Disco Freestyle, and 

much much more   
 
 
 
 

Community Centre 
6.30pm-7.30pm   Zumba Fitness  
9pm  45 Cards Game 
 
 

Community Centre 
8.30pm  Bingo – Jackpot €1,300, Lotto €2,125 
 
 
 
Rathkeale House Hotel 
9.30pm  Barn Dance –Prizes for best dressed Cowboy 

&  Cowgirl.  Ticket only - €15 
 
 
 
Rathkeale House Hotel 
Show Time 3pm Mickey Mouse & 

Friends Live Stage 
Show €10 pp or 
family of 5 €40 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Centre Dungeons 
6pm – 8pm  Kids Spooky 
  Lane and Disco  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Centre Dungeons 
9.30pm – 11pm  Adults Spooky Lane  
 

Wednesday 10th October 

Thursday 11h October 

Saturday 6th September 

Sunday 7th September 

Saturday 27th October 

Sunday 28th October 

Tuesday 9th October 

Saturday 13th October 

Sunday 14th October 

 

 

No Way 
Out 
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VOCATION AWARENESS DAY 
For ladies who may be interested in Re-
ligious Life (aged 25-45) October 6th 
11am-6pm. Contact Sisters Of Perpetual 
Adoration, Bride St., Wexford, Tel 053-
9124134 (8.30am-12 & 2.30-4.30pm) or 
email adoration44@eircom.net 
 

REFLECTION 
 

The community is always in danger of 
corruption of pride and avarice. We 
must be prepared to listen to all pro-
phetic voices in the Church that keep 
calling us back to purity of religion. Each 
baptised member is in some sense pro-
phetic. 
 

The Rosary will be prayed here in the 
Church at 7pm during the month of Oc-
tober. Please come.  
 

All are welcome. 
 

COMMUNITY NOTES  
Reported By Tim Shiels 

THE LEGACY OF VATICAN 11 
Lectures cost E5 each celebrating the 
50th anniv of opening of the Council will 
take place at the South Court Hotel on 
October 5th at 7.30pm. "Vatican 11" An 
Eyewitness a/c by Bishop Michael Smith. 
October 9th at 6.30pm "The Enduring 
Legacy Of The 2nd Vatican Council" by 
HE Cardinal Cormac Murphy O'Connor. 
 

                                                    
We want the blue circle to become the universally recognized symbol of diabe-
tes awareness. 
 

Want to help? Then join the PIN A PERSONALITY      campaign! Either wear the 
blue circle or ask someone you know to wear the blue circle and have their/your 
photo taken wearing it. The West Limerick Primary Health Care Project will in-
clude the photos in local  publicity and send them to the International Diabetes 
Federation for inclusion on an international gallery of people supporting diabe-
tes awareness. 
 

Your personality can be anyone who you think would profile the blue circle to a 
wider audience or contributes to the mission to promote diabetes care, preven-
tion and a cure worldwide.  Your personality might be you, a local celebrity, a 
politician, a community leader, your teacher, a sports person, an actor, a neigh-
bour or your gym instructor… 
 

Let us know at the West Limerick Primary Health Care Project for Travellers if 
you’re ready to take on the pin a personality challenge. We have pins availa-
ble(no cost) at our West Limerick Resources office. Call 069 61316 or email 
phcp@wlr.ie.  
 

Seehttp://www.idf.org/worlddiabetesday/pin-personality-campaign for more 
details on this campaign. 

 

This campaign is part of a diabetes awareness-raising initia-
tive in West Limerick run by the West Limerick Primary Health 
Care Project for Travellers for World Diabetes Day. This year, 
the initiative will be concentrated in Rathkeale and Ab-
beyfeale and will include information stands (about prevent-
ing type 2 diabetes) open to the public in both towns over 
three days in a local supermarket and events organised by the 
County Limerick Local Sports Partnership, the VEC and local 
businesses. If you have concerns about diabetes, please talk 
to your GP, pharmacist or other health professional. 

 

 

 

This symbol means 
nothing to some people. 
Let’s change that. 

MENTAL HEALTH WEEK 6TH-14TH OC-
TOBER 
Seeking help can prevent an issue from 
getting worse and help you to bounce 
back to your life more quickly. 
http://www.mentalhealthireland.ie/ & 
http://www.mentalhealthweek.ie/ & 
lecheilelimerick.net 
 

"MY PEOPLE, MY PLACE, MY HERITAGE", PART OF THE GATHERING 2013 
TRAINING INITIATIVE 
 
Is your community interested in getting involved in Ireland Reaching Out? Would 
you like to learn more about your local history and heritage? Want to learn 
about genealogy and how to trace descendants of emigrants from your parish? 
Then this training is for you! 7 week course, starts October 8th at 7.30pm Cour-
tenay Lodge Hotel,  
Newcastle West. 
 
Ireland Reaching Out(XO) is an Irish government sponsored initiative established 
to connect people of Irish heritage abroad with the parish where their ancestors 
originated from in Ireland. Parishes around the country are being encouraged to 
get involved and learn how it can help benefit their local heritage, history and 
economy. 
 
The initiative entails tracing and recording all the people who left local parishes 
and seeking out their living descendants worldwide. Those identified or recog-
nized as persons of Irish heritage or affiliation are then invited to become part of 
a new extended Irish society thereby offering an opportunity to boost tourism 
and bring economic benefit to the area.  
 
Limited places available. Registration essential. Contact Suzanne at West Limer-
ick Resources on 069-79114 or email srowley@wlr.ie 
 

Best wishes and every success to  
Margaret Healy-O'Driscoll Rathkeale 
who opened her Bridal Boutique at 
Maiden Street Newcastle West recently. 
 

Sincere sympathy is extended to Hus-
band Seamus and the children, mother 
Helen, brothers Paul, David & Peter, 
Grandmother Peg, James & Eileen Roche 
and family, aunts, uncles, nephews, 
nieces, cousins, all other relatives and 
friends on the untimely death of Susan-
Dunne-Roche, wife, mother,  daughter, 
sister.  May she rest in peace. 
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 RATHKEALE & DISTRICT  
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

       

A Chara, 
 

The following is the schedule of talks for the 
Rathkeale and District Historical Society for the 
2012/13 season.  At the outset I wish to advise 
members that all meetings in 2012/13 will be held 
in the Rathkeale Community Arts Centre. All 
meetings will commence at 8.30 pm.   Member-
ship for the year will again be €10.  However all 
are welcome to attend individual lectures and 
admission is free. 
 

12 Oct, 2012 “The contribution of Limerick men 
to the development of the Olym-
pic Games in the late 19th. and 
early 20th. Century”, Kevin McCar-
thy, Independent Scholar.  

 

26 Oct, 2012 “Aspects of popular religious be-
lief in Co. Limerick”, Dr. Síle de 
Cléir, Irish Department, University 
of Limerick. 

 

9 Nov, 2012 “A History of the wolf in Ireland”, 
Dr. Kieran Hickey, Geography De-
partment, University College Gal-
way. 

 

23 Nov, 2012  “Gerald of Wales: History and To-
pography of Ireland”, Noirín Ní 
Bheaglaoi, UCC. 

 

25 Jan, 2013 This evening is scheduled for our 
series of local talks.  An invitation 
is extended to anyone who is re-
searching aspects of local history 
in the locality and is prepared to 
give a talk of approx. 15 minutes 
duration on their topic of study.  A 
question and answer session will 
be held at the end of the night.  If 
you are interested in giving a talk, 
please contact Patrick Coleman at 
(087) 9342937 advising as to the 
proposed topic and possible dura-
tion of your presentation. 

 

8 Feb, 2013 “The lives of upper class ladies in 
the Munster region in the late 
19th. and early 20th centuries”, Ms. 
Maeve O’Riordan, History De-
partment, UCC.  

 

22 Feb, 2013 “Askeaton Castle and Friary”, Mr. 
Antony Sheehy. 

 

8 Mar, 2013 ‘Localised place names (English 
and Irish) in West Limerick” Dr. 
Ger Curtin, UL  

 

Yours sincerely, 
Patrick Coleman, 
Secretary 
 

 

Mercy Day 
The Annual Coláiste na Trócaire  Mercy Day Mass was celebrated 
by Fr. Tim Curtin on Monday  24th September.  St. Mary’s Church 
was filled to capacity with students, teachers and a number of par-
ents.   The School Choir, soloists and musicians directed and con-
ducted by Ms Jean O’Brien contributed greatly to the occasion.  
This event marks the beginning of the new school year in a very 
special way.  Fr Willie Russell and Fr Michael a visiting priest from 
India also concelebrated.    At the end of the Mass Fr. Michael gave 
a short talk in which he outlined the work he is doing in Kerala, 
India and the course of study he is currently pursuing in Rome.  He 
gave an inspiring and encouraging talk on the value of education 
and faith to the attentive and appreciative congregation. 

Retreat 
 

Second Year pupils went on  Retreat last Friday when they climbed 
Knockfierna, they were accompanied by Fr. Tim Curtin and Ms Lor-
na Bunyan their Year Head.  Mass was celebrated on the ancient 
site and  pupils were given a talk on Creation Spirituality which is 
based on the principle of caring for nature and the  environment.  
 

Careers 
 

Last Tuesday 6th Years  attended  the Annual Careers Exhibition at 
Limerick Racecourse.   Students were afforded the opportunity to 
research possible careers, meet with lecturers, get advice about 
courses and become familiar with the specific requirements for 
each.  Students were able to collect information on a wide range of 
careers.  Ms Bunyan and Ms Ahern accompanied the students on 
this trip.  

CnT Careers Day 2012 
 

 ‘Your Career – Your Choice’ is the title of this year’s forthcoming 
Careers Exhibition which will be held on in Coláiste na Trócaire on 
Saturday October 13th.  This event is being held in conjunction with 
the Parents’ Association who will host the occasion. 
The morning session is for 6th Year students, Mr Pat Hennessy will 
facilitate an interactive, explorative supportive workshop. 
The afternoon session will afford students, parents and guardians 
an opportunity to interact with people from an extensive spectrum 
of careers and educational establishments.  Ms Harrison, Career 
Guidance Counsellor will also facilitate the afternoon workshop. 
 

Team Hope Speaker 
 

Bibi Brosnan visited the school on Friday 28th September to speak 
to students about the Christmas Shoebox appeal.  She spoke to 
students from 5th and 6th Year about where the shoeboxes are de-
livered and how they can help in the appeal.  The students will be 
helping out by donating filled shoeboxes. 

Sports 
 

Students from Junior Cycle took part in a Camogie Blitz on Tuesday  
which was held in the Sports Complex Mallow.  Two of our two 
teams got through to the semi-finals on the day.  
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National Trails Day ,Sunday 7th October, on the Great Southern Trail  
<www.southerntrail.net> 

 
Fáilte roimh gach éinne to meet at the Old Station , Bishop Court, Newcastle West (Town Centre),  

Co. Limerick at 2.30pm for the 8 mile walk/cycle to Rathkeale along the old railway. 
Please note that return transport will not be provided by the GST. However, Bus Éireann services depart 

Rathkeale at 2.10pm, 5.10pm and 6.10pm and can be used to either join the walk or to return afterwards. 
 
 
 
 
PHOTO CAPTION: At the Joint Conference of the 
European Cycling Federation( ECF) and the Euro-
pean Greenways Association(EGWA) held in the 
city of Nantes, France on Wednesday Sept. 26th 
2012 were L.to R. M.Gilbert Perrin (Belgium), Pres-
ident, EGWA; Ms.Mercedes Munoz (Spain), Direc-
tor, EGWA; Mr.Liam O'Mahony (Ireland), Cathaoir-
leach, Great Southern Trail and Mr. Ed. Lancaster 
(England), Regional Policy & Cycling Tourism Of-
ficer, ECF 
 
 
The first Joint Conference of the European Cycling Federation( ECF) and the European Greenways Associa-
tion(EGWA) was held in the city of Nantes, France on Wednesday Sept. 26th 2012 and was addressed by speakers 
from about a dozen countries throughout Europe. Guest speakers from the USA and Australia also made presenta-
tions. Ireland was represented by Mr. Brian Quinn, Fáilte Ireland who spoke on behalf of the Great Western 
Greenway, Mayo and by Mr. Liam O'Mahony, Cathaoirleach, Great Southern Trail (GST) who informed the Interna-
tional gathering of the ongoing development of the GST. 
 

Mr. O'Mahony particularly welcomed the proposals by ECF/ EGWA in tandem with E.U.bodies to focus future cy-
cling development on fourteen specific long-distance trans-national European Cycle routes. Some of these 'EURO-
VELO' routes <http://www.ecf.com/projects/eurovelo-2/> are well established with others being partly developed. 
Two of the routes include Ireland with Route 1 beginning in Portugal and hugging the Atlantic Seaboard of the E.U. 
all the way to the North Cape in Norway. 
 

With this Route 1 following the path of the Great Southern Trail and, considering that the GST is already included in 
the National Cycle Network, the long campaign of the GST to secure the old Limerick-Tralee/ Fenit railway as a 
Greenway has been further vindicated. 
 

In his address Mr. O'Mahony outlined the progress made in developing the 40 Km of rail-trail in Co. Limerick and 
expressed the appreciation of the GST to all the supportive bodies and public representatives as well as to the gen-
eral public and the adjoining landowners. He did emphasise that it took twenty years of campaigning to achieve this 
success and that there should be no such delay in completing the Co.Kerry section of the route. In this regard it is 
essential that the relevant State, Regional and Local Authorities plan accordingly and that public representatives be 
also involved. When complete the entire Greenway will be of enormous benefit to locals and tourists alike with the 
North Kerry/ West Limerick economy also benefitting. The spending power of 'Cycling Tourism' was mentioned by 
speakers from several countries, as well as by Mr. Quinn from Mayo, and it was emphasised that the return far 
outweighed the outlay in constructing these trails. 
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CROÍ NA NÓG, RATHKEALE COMMUNITY CHILDCARE LTD 

 

Reg. No: 6385777U  

Charity No CHY 15031 
Well Lane 
Rathkeale  

Co Limerick 
Tel: 069 63505 

Email: office@rathkealechildcare.ie 
Website: www.rathkealechildcare.ie 

Twitter:www.twitter.com/rathkeale_crech 
Facebook:www.facebook.com/rathkealechildcareltd 
 

 AFTER-SCHOOL SERVICE 
At Rathkeale Community Childcare, we have an 
afterschool service in Rathkeale No. 2 school. 
We have a beautiful room there where the     
children are supervised while doing their   
homework, play board games, play games on 
the Wii and get to interact with others and also 
relax after their day. They are supervised by two 
qualified staff members.  
 

There is also a taxi collection service from St. 
Anne’s school at 1.50pm and 2.50pm.  A hot 
snack is provided to the children too.  
 

This afterschool service costs as little as €5.50 
per day.  

 

SPACES ARE VERY LIMITED SO CALL US ON THE 
NUMBERS ABOVE. 

 




